




Alignment began with attention given to 
enhancing the leadership faculty knowledge base. 
This included Southern Regional Education Board 
(SREB) professional development meetings, the 
Educational Leadership Constituent Consortium 
(ELCC), the International Society for Technology 
in Education (ISTE), and the Standards for 
Advanced Programs in Educational Leadership 
(SAPEL) standards plus the review of curriculum 
standards, principles, instruction, and assessment in 
current use. The second alignment phase was 
internal, requiring a review of curriculum goals and 
objectives, instructional strategies, syllabi, course 
content (validity studies), and curriculum-embedded 
assessment instruments. 

Members of the leadership team organized 
weekly collaborative sessions to study alignment 
data presented visually on the curriculum alignment 
matrix. Curriculum for one course was compared 
with curriculum of other courses within the MEd. 
and EdS. programs. Item analysis changes were 
made within the framework. Faculty collected 
assessments, studied best practices, and focused on 
the performances, skills, and dispositions necessary 
for the 21st Century school leaders. Sometimes the 
information came together in bits and pieces, 
although there were times when there were sudden 
bursts. 

Curriculum alignment continued into the second 
year with changes occurring in course content, 
artifacts/products, and other program aspects as the 
need became apparent. Program evaluations were 
ongoing. Assessment measures have been designed 
as indicators for changes to the programs. Input 
from students, faculty, community leaders, 
standards commissions, and candidates was 
encouraged. Leadership faculty worked 
cooperatively to interpret and use assessment data, 
research, and their own professional expertise when 
making decisions regarding curriculum alignment. 
The curriculum matrix facilitated the process of 
curriculum alignment by providing a visual 
representation of the information to be assessed and 
movement of data and information from one cell to 
another. It also provided visual documentation of 
standards and program content evaluated. The 

visual framework remains for the next phase of the 
improvement process. 

Many benefits were derived from the curriculum 
alignment process other than program improvement. 
The words of Blanchard and Muchick (2003) 
describing the emerging collaboration among 
educational leadership faculty state, “perfecting the 
blend of integrity, partnership, and affirmation” (p. 
109). Therefore, “Leadership is not something you 
DO to People, It’s something you DO with them” 
(p. 110). 
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